
OFFICE OF THE DEAN 
COLLEGE OF ARTS WESTERN UNIVERSITY

LONDON, CANADA

November 4, 1927.

Sir Arthur Currie,
McGill University,

Montreal., P.Ç.

My dear Sir Arthur:

I wish to thank you for your most cordial 
congratulations. Although in a sense>as you say,I 
have been in charge of the affairs of the University 
for several years, yet the formal appointment lays 
upon me a new kind of resoonsibiiity. I cannot tell 
how much I appreciate the unselfish way in which the 
Chairman of our Board, Mr. Arthur Little, bore a very 
large share of the burden of the head office of the 
University and thus released me for more academic duties 
than I cou^d have undertaken otherwise. I am indeed 
blessed with a Board that works and heps.

I am exceedingly sorry that circumstances, 
v/hich you have explained fully in your letter, prevented 
me from having a talk with you. However, I had a very 
good visit at McGill on Saturday morning. Dr. Nicholson 
piloted me through severa: departments and buildings with 
v/hich I have not been very well acquainted. Dr. eomer 
personally conducted me over the library and enabled me 
to get some very useful information. I am very greatly 
indebted to both Dr. Nicholson and Dr. Lomer. I hope 
that sometime in the course of the winter I may be so 
fortunate as to meet you at some time when you will be 
free to give me at length the benefit of your counsel.

Believe me

Yours faithfully,

W. Sherwood Fox
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